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PRINCES RISBOROUGH TOWN COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE TOWN COMMITTEE            UP
HELD ON TUESDAY 6TH SEPTEMBER 2022 AT 7.00PM 
AT THE PRINCES CENTRE, CLIFFORD ROAD, PRINCES RISBOROUGH
PRESENT
Chairman J Coombs, Cllrs A Ball, J Biss, C Campbell, S Coombs, A Frost, S Marshall, A Shipley, 
In attendance
Clerk- Susanne Barter
Deputy Clerk – Kirsty Pope
Administration Officer – Jayne Mylchreest 
Maintenance Deputy Team Leader – Barney Heffernan                                                                                                                 No members of the public   
1. TO RECEIVE AND NOTE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
The Clerk reported that apologies has been received from Cllr A Turner who had a previous commitment.
Resolved: To accept apologies from Cllr Turner.
2. MINUTES 
RESOLVED: To agree the minutes of the Town Committee meeting held on the 2nd August 2022 be signed as a true record. 

3. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST AND DISPENSATIONS
Members were asked to declare any pecuniary or non-pecuniary declarations of interest and any relevant dispensations. 
Cllr Marshall declared an interest in Agenda item No 5 regarding the Energy Efficient Homes Fair.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  
4. PUBLIC FORUM  

No members of the public were present.
5. RESPONSES TO CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED AT THE TOWN COMMITTEE
An email has been received regarding Wades and St Dunston’s Parks and cyclists in the High St
A resident requested that the Town Council plants trees in the children’s play areas and by the gym equipment to create shade in the summer.
Also comments on cyclists using the High St.

All present agreed to reply that a Health and Safety Audit would be carried out in the areas highlighted to ascertain if it is feasible to plant trees where requested.                                                  

      JC/BH
It was further agreed to reply that cyclists using the High St is outside of the Town Council’s remit.        
JM
Cllr Marshall declared an interest and took no part in the discussion or vote.

An email has been received regarding the further use of Wades Park
The organisers of an Energy Efficient Homes Fair event at the Wades Centre (24th September) seek permission to set up their van in the park in the afternoon or evening before the event and take down the morning after the event.
All present agreed to approve the request on the understanding that the Town Council does not accept any responsibility for any damage or loss and that the van must be removed by 8am on the 25th September 2022.  





JM
An email has been received regarding the recent anti-social behaviour
A resident has concerns regarding the recent anti-social behaviour and asks for the Town Council’s help.

All present agreed to reply that the email would be forwarded to the Police and Crime Commissioner who is to attend the Town Council meeting in September and to invite the resident to also attend.        

JM
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6. REPORT FROM BARNEY HEFFERNAN MAINTENANCE TEAM LEADER
A report was presented by Barney Heffernan (Appendix 1)
Cllr Biss proposed to move the waste management container from the Maintenance Team compound at Wades Park to the Stratton Memorial Garden in order stop the fly tipping that has occurred.

Seconded by Cllr Ball.

Resolved: To move the waste management container from the Maintenance Team compound at Wades Park to the Stratton Memorial Garden.

                  


KP
                                                                                                
7. TOWN MATTERS INCLUDING RISK ASSESSMENT REPORT
a) No high-priority areas are highlighted in the Town Risk Assessment Report.
All present agreed for Cllr Frost to contact Buckinghamshire Council regarding the E Scooters that are not being maintained daily as per the contract.





AF
b) Speedwatch
Cllr Frost reported that there are now 7 members in the team. Another Speedwatch initiative took place on the 2nd August 2022 with 7 vehicles being recorded. More initiatives are being planned.
 
8. A REPORT ON THE STRATTON MEMORIAL GARDEN INCLUDING RISK ASSESSMENT REPORT
a) Nothing to report.
b) This agenda item was withdrawn.
9. A REPORT ON THE PARKS, INCLUDING RISK ASSESSMENT REPORT, AND DECISION ON ACTIONS TO BE TAKEN.
Wades Park 
There were no priority items in the Risk Assessment Report.
Nothing to report.
St Dunstan’s Park
There were no priority items in the Risk Assessment Report. 
All present agreed that a bench is required to replace the one that was removed for safety reasons and to agenda the purchase of a new one for the next meeting if the budget allows.



KP



 Earle Mitchell Park                                           

There were no priority items in the Risk Assessment Report.
Nothing to report.
King George V Park                                                                                                                 
There were no priority items in the Risk Assessment Report. 
Nothing to report.

Crescent Park.  
There were no priority items in the Risk Assessment Report.

Nothing to report.
Kite Meadows
There were no priority items in the Risk Assessment Report.
Nothing to report.

                                                                                  
10. A REPORT ON THE THURSDAY MARKET 
Nothing to report.
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11. STREET LIGHT RE-LOCATION

A resident requested that the Town Council re- locate a street light outside of his property to allow access for car parking. A consultation with the other residents was undertaken whom all opposed the request.  
Cllr Ball proposed not to approve the request to relocate a street light. 
Seconded by Cllr Frost.
Resolved: Not to approve the request to relocate a street light.




JM
12. TOWN COUNCIL NOTICEBOARDS

Cllr Marshall proposed to remove the infographic in the Town Council noticeboards.
Seconded by Cllr Shipley.
Resolved: To remove the infographic from the Town Council noticeboards.
13. FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS
To discuss and decide on the preferred location for Electric Vehicle charging points requested by Buckinghamshire Council
To discuss and decide on whether to purchase a bench for St Dunstan’s Park
14. DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The date of the next meeting of the Town Committee will be held on 4th October 2022 at 7.00 pm and will be held at the Princes Centre, Princes Risborough, Buckinghamshire
There being no further business the meeting closed at 7.50 pm.
Chairman………………………………………
Date ………………  
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Appendix 1
Maintenance Team Report August 2022

· Lacey Green and Speen Devolved Services 3/8/22
· Wades Park cut 1/9/22
· Bus shelters painted
· St. Dunstan’s playground fencing has been treated and painted. 
· Kites Meadow stream and bank has been cleared  
· Tree work- raised crowns on several trees in Wades Park and K.G.V. Park
· Shrubs cut and shaped Stratton Memorial Garden
· Cut and collected the wildflower area at Stratton Memorial Garden 
· Installed New Bench K.G.V. Park
· Painted goal posts Earl Mitchell Park
· Removed dead trees Kites Meadow
· Ongoing watering of plants and trees. 
· St. Dunstan’s and Wades Park stream have been cleared 
· Pollarding willow trees Wades Park stream 
· Fell dead trees Wades Park
· Stopps Orchard hedge’s cut
· Stratton Memorial Garden hedges cut
· Cut K.G.V. Park hedges 
· Woodchipped brash
· Woodchipped all beds Stratton Memorial Garden 
· Wooden benches around town have been sanded down and re stained 
· Wades Park fencing repairs 
· Removed stumps Wades Park
· Pressure washed shelters Wades Park and KGV Park
· Festival container sorted and tidied (set traps for rat) 
· Repaired and treated notice board Duke Street gardens
